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                        for immediate release                                                          March 13, 2003

Labour adds its voice to calls for peace 

     The organization that speaks for the province’s working people has called on the Canadian and other governments to take all possible measures to avoid resorting to war in the Persian Gulf.

     The Saskatchewan Federation of Labour also announced that it will join with a coalition of groups opposed to war in the Middle East, and will actively encourage union members and other working people to take part in peace promoting activities including the planned international peace demonstrations on Saturday, March 15.

     SFL president Larry Hubich said he agrees completely with the Saskatoon Peace Coalition, the Regina Peace Council, the Peace Action Committee and other anti-war organizations that the government of Canada must not take part in combat missions against the Iraqi people.

     The SFL president said he strongly favours a return to Canada’s traditional role of peacemaker, which was designed by former Prime Minister Mike Pearson, who won a Noble Prize for establishing a system which brought U.N. peace keeping soldiers from neutral nations into trouble spots to stand between combatants in an attempt to avert wars.

     Since the beginning of the Gulf War a decade ago an estimated 100, 000 Iraqi people have been killed in hostilities and thousands more as a result of the ongoing military actions and the ridged economic sanctions.

     Hubich said it is important to take steps to disarm the Iraqi regime, but that has been happening by way of the U.N. inspectors, and it should be allowed to continue.
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For more information contact Larry Hubich at 924-8573 in Regina
